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Spotlight on:  Peer on peer harm or abuse 

Peer-on-peer abuse or harm is any form of physical, sexual, emotional and financial abuse, and 

coercive control, exercised between children, and within children’s relationships. This can include:  

 bullying, including  cyberbullying, prejudice-based and discriminatory 

bullying 

 physical abuse such as hitting, kicking, shaking, biting, hair pulling, or 

otherwise causing physical harm; this may include an online element which 

facilitates, threatens and/or encourages physical abuse 

 Harmful sexual behaviours or sexual harassment, such as sexual com-

ments, remarks, jokes and online sexual harassment, which may be standalone or part of a broader 

pattern of abuse 

 causing someone to engage in sexual activity without consent, consensual and non-

consensual sharing of nude and semi nude images and or videos .  

 

Downplaying certain behaviours, for example dismissing sexual harassment as “just banter”, “just 

having a laugh”, “part of growing up” or “boys being boys”; or not recognising that emotional bul-

lying can sometimes be more damaging than physical harm and should be taken equally seriously, 

can lead to a culture of unacceptable behaviours and an unsafe environment for children therefore 

any form of peer on peer abuse is taken very seriously at Stoke Park.  

If you have any concerns about peer on peer harm or abuse, please speak to a member of the safe-

guarding team.  

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Last week the children took part in a Safer Internet Day. Classes learned how to stay safe online 

and some of our older children thought about their online identity and whether their behav-

iours online reflected their core values.  Through our commitment to supporting pupils with 

online safety, the school has recently joined The National Online Safety Hub. Our subscription 

allows parents to join too, free of charge. There is more information on this on page 2 of the 

newsletter.  

This edition’s spotlight focus is on Peer on Peer Harm. Peer on Peer Harm is something that the 

school take very seriously and have robust measures to follow up any  concerns raised. Please 

read the information below   and speak to a member of staff if you have any concerns.  

Many Thanks for reading.. 

 

Amy Higgitt 

Assistant Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead 

 

https://www.theeducationpeople.org/our-expertise/safeguarding/online-safety/cyberbullying/
https://www.theeducationpeople.org/our-expertise/safeguarding/online-safety/nude-and-semi-nude-image-sharing/
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Useful contacts:  

 

First Response: To report any safeguarding concerns. This can be done anonymously. 
01179036444 

North Bristol Foodbanks (0117 9791399)  For areas covered see here: https://
northbristol.foodbank.org.uk/locations/ 

Young Minds: supporting children and young people's mental health 

Mind: adult mental health support and information  

Refuge: domestic abuse support 

Saneline: Emotional Support: 07984 967 708 (leave name and number and someone will call you 
back) 

Bristol Mindline: 0300 123 3393 (in the day); 0800 808 0330 (after 7pm) 

 

National Online Safety Hub 

The school now subscribe to The National Online Safe-

ty Hub. The hub contains a wealth of useful infor-

mation to support schools and parents in keeping chil-

dren safe online.  As members of the hub, our parent 

community can access all the resources too. These in-

clude: Parent guides (like the one attached), explainer 

videos and training on how to keep your children safe 

online.  

To access the hub and  all its resources, parents simply 

need to follow the link below and self enrol:  

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/stoke-park-schools 

If you have any problems with accessing the hub, please speak to Mrs Higgitt.   

 

Online Bullying  

We have received some reports of children being unkind to others over social media. I have 

attached a pupil guide to this newsletter for you to use to aid a discussion with your child 

about how they communicate online.  

If you are concerned about the behaviour of any child online, please speak to a member of 

staff.   

 

https://northbristol.foodbank.org.uk/locations/
https://northbristol.foodbank.org.uk/locations/
https://youngminds.org.uk/
https://www.mind.org.uk/
https://www.nationaldahelpline.org.uk/
http://www.sane.org.uk/what_we_do/support/helpline
https://bristolmind.org.uk/mental-health-resources/bristol-mindline/


 

 


